MINUTES

Rotary Club of McLean, Inc.

Monthly Meeting, Board of Directors 2006-2007

Fellowship Hall, Lutheran Church of the Redeemer

July 11, 2006

A regular monthly meeting of the Board of Directors of the Rotary Club of McLean, Inc. was called and convened at 1:25 P.M. July 11, 2006 at the Music Suite of the Lutheran Church of the Redeemer.  Robert Hahne presided as Club President.  The following directors, officers and Rotarians also were present:  Todd Dempsey (Vice Past President), Kim Mills (Treasurer), Scott Mills (Secretary/President-Elect), Michael DeRose (Vocational Services), Kathy Martin (Community Services), Paul Sawtell (Club Services), Paul Frank (Membership), Robert Koenig (Sergeant at Arms), Scott Monett, and PDG Tin Tin Nu Raschid (who remained for part of the meeting).

The minutes of the June 27, 2006 organizational meeting of the Board of Directors (elect) were approved as corrected to read that the June 20, 2006 minutes of the Board of Directors were approved as presented at the June 27, 2006 organizational meeting of the board of directors. 

President Bob read a correspondence from Glenn Yarbrough indicating that he had not been billed since he had joined Rotary.  Treasurer Kim Mills reported that her review of the club’s books and records revealed that as many as seven recent members had not ever been billed for dues or meals, some for more than one year.  Kim Mills will meet with outgoing Treasurer Ricardo Balcells and President Bob at Ricardo’s office on Monday, July 17 at 10:00 A.M., at which time the club signatories will sign new signature cards for the checking account held at Commerce Bank.  

The Semi-Annual Report to Rotary International has been completed.  A check from the club in the amount of $1850.95 must accompany the report.

District 7610 per capita dues/annual levy of $30 per member is owed by the club in the amount of $1,650.00.

Lois Wilson reported that the club’s web site takes a long time to upload.

Rotary Club of McLean received notice that it dial-up service had been canceled.  The service had been billed to Tom Mangan and the vendor could not provide details to substantiate who in the club had ordered the service.

The President-Elect/Secretary and Treasurer presented proposed budgets for their areas of responsibility, which the board reviewed and discussed.  President Bob requested that all directors prepare and present budgets for review and approval at the August board meeting.

President Bob reported that 46 persons attended the club’s installation dinner.  The club will subsidize each attendee in the amount of $7.00.  Each attendee paid $35.

President Bob reviewed the club’s goals for 2006-2007, which include achieving 70 active members by June 30, 2007, raising $25,000 through fund raising efforts to benefit the club’s service activities, and improved club administration and communications.

Membership:  Paul Frank reviewed means for achieving the club’s membership goal of achieving a total membership of 70 by June 30, 2007.  The Membership Committee’s plans will include a membership recruitment meeting, with a special program, at which each member will be encouraged to bring a guest.  An additional social and fellowship event will be planned to afford prospective members the opportunity to meet club members.  Execution of this plan will begin in the fall.  Hashim Hassan, Tin Lay’s nephew who attended the club’s installation dinner, is considering transferring his membership from the Millennium Rotary Club of Northern Virginia to the Rotary Club of McLean.  President Bob announced that Marie York may be moving and that cards would be appreciated.  Scott Mills announced that Scott Monett had proposed Matthew Wallace as a member.  Matt is the Executive Director of the Greater McLean Chamber of Commerce.  His proposed classification is Chamber of Commerce.  He is a past president of the Rotary Club of Estero, Florida.  His proposal will be reviewed by the membership committee.  President Bob will be visiting professionals in the area to invite them to the club’s meetings.

Club Service: Paul Sawtell reported that the committee is considering fellowship events; will plan the holiday party and St. Patrick’s Day event; is considering a group sports event and possibly a fishing trip.  September 30 is Celebrate Virginia Today, at which the club will have a beverage concession.  Ed Holman has volunteered to assist the committee.

Vocational Service:  Michael DeRose reported that the committee plans to continue past successful programs and projects, with an effort to engage the Interact Club(s) in at least one service project.  President Bob suggested engaging the Interact Club in a literacy project as volunteers through the Literacy Council.  Interact will be moved under Vocational Service in the Wheel newsletter listing.

Community Service:  Kathy Martin reported that a community resources and needs survey will be solicited from the club members.  A copy of the survey also will be posted on the club’s website.  The survey will review past programs, the members’ involvement in community organizations, and the members’ interests in future service projects.  The committee also wants to develop a process for determining how to assess and respond to requests for assistance from other organizations.  The walkway project for Langley Residential Support Services, which was approved in 2005-06, will be carried forward as a Community Service project for 2006-07.

International Service:  In Lois Wilson’s absence, Scott Mills reviewed ongoing International Service projects that have continued from 2005-06, including the Ukrainian Orphange matching grant from the Rotary Foundation, Partners for Surgery matching grant from the Rotary Foundation, and the India Library Project. Glenn Yarbrough has agreed to assist with International Services.  Scott will meet with Lois on July 18 to discuss the committee’s areas of responsibilities and possible projects for 2006-07.

Sergeant at Arms:  Bob Koenig reported that his goals for the year will include ensuring that each speaker is given sufficient time for the program presentation.  He plans to make the opening exercises fun by announcing birthdays, newspaper coverage of members, while limiting fines.  The board discussed the club’s raffle and possible alternatives.  The board was reminded that the current raffle does not comply with Commonwealth of Virginia licensing requirements.

Fundraising:  President Bob announced that Matt Wallace has agreed to co-chair Monte Carlo Night with Helen Hergenroeder.  The committee also will include Todd Dempsey and Jamie Bleakley. Todd Dempsey has made all arrangements for the beverage concession at Celebrate Virginia Day, except for the ABC license.  Kings will provide the beverage wagon.  Todd reviewed some of the processes that club volunteers will need to follow for the September 30 event.

President Bob has inquired with District Governor Burt Lampkin whether to move the Official Visit from July 25.

President Bob will inquire with PDG Tin Lay whether she has an interest in the club’s nominating her for Zone 33 Rotary International Director.

President Bob reminded the board that meetings will be held the second Tuesday of each month, immediately following the club’s meeting.  Going forward, he requested that each board member submit a written report that briefly summarizes that board member’s progress in achieving goals within the board member’s area of responsibility.

On motion by Todd Dempsey, seconded by Paul Frank, John Leonard’s leave of absence was extended through the end of August 31, 2006, due to illness.

On motion by Todd Dempsey, seconded by Scott Mills, the Board approved Kenny Yang’s request that his absences be excused pursuant to the Rule of 85.

With no further business appearing, the meeting was adjourned at 3:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Scott Mills

Secretary

I hereby certify that the foregoing minutes were approved as submitted at the August 8, 2006 meeting of the Board of Directors of the Rotary Club of McLean, Inc.

______________________________________________ 

Scott Mills
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